REFORMING HIGHER EDUCATION

Challenging the status quo in Oregon’s universities

s someone with personal experience
serving a number of excellent Oregon
public and private institutions — Or-
egon Health & Sciences University,
the Port of Portland, the University of Oregon
and Intel Corp, — I have a unique
perspective on the ongoing debate
about reforming Oregen's higher ed-
ucation system, from governance to
funding.
* The idea of moving our universities
away {Tom state agency status, provid-
ing them with greater decision-making
autonemy and ensuring they are pub-
licly accountable through local govern-
ing boards isn't new. In fact, thismodél
has worked well at the Port of Portland
fordecades and at OHSY since 1995, Both the Port
and OHSU play critical roles in the economy and
health of eur state, The design and accountabil-
ity of their goveming stracture is one reason why.
Now it’s time to do the same for Oregon’s entire
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system of higher education. Moving toward more
decentralized governance is needed to give our
university leaders more flexibility to maximize
the limited state funds they receive and the phil-
anthropic funds that are steadily increasing each
year to operate our schools.

Gov. fohn Kitzhaber recently an-
nounced his plan to replace the cur-
rent system of education governance
witha newmedel. His concept of asin-
gle, unified K-20 policy and investment
board makes sense. It's also consistent
with the idea of publicly appointed
governing boards for each university,
The state should set goals and poli-
cies and then each school should he
empowered and held accountable to
achieve those goals. ' ‘

I know from my experience with the Port and
OHSU that those institutions benefif greatly from
having publicly appeinted boards that are in touch
with ihe special demands and unique circum-

stances of their organizations, These boards also
increase legistative and public transparency and
accountability because they are appointed by the
governor, approved by the state Senate and hold
their meetings in accordance with public meeting
laws. Anyone can—and regularly does — raise is-
sues of concern. Local governing boards wilt not
only help our universities, they wifl result in more
opportunities for students, faculty, taxpayers and
tegislators to make their voices heard and hald the
university leaders accountable for their decisions
and performance.

Moving in this direction isn’t a panacea, of
course. The universities will continue to face the
ups and downs of their marketplace and have to
deal with issues that private organizations deal
with everyday in a changing wosld. But they would
do so, like the Port and OHSU, with the manage-
ment flexibility and board leadership to make
timely and wise decisions.

" Improving Oregon's higher education systern
is critically irnportant for Oregon's future, and it

won't be easy. Legislators need to give our uni
versity leaders every tool they can to challeng
the status quo and succeed. There should be fui
and open consideration of the various bilis un
der consideration in Salem, including Kitzhab
er’s X-20 policy council, the UO' ideag for loca
beards and public endowments and the Orego:
University System’s initiative for greater manage
ment autoncmy.

None of these reforms alone wilt bring the dra
matic change that Oregonians want and need
but consolidating the best of each of them wil
allow Oregon's system: of higher education t
maintain the excellence we have and continu
to improve.
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